Annual Meeting

Unit 191

Sunday, December 2, 2012

The meeting was called to order by President Marty Demko who announced that there were a record number of attendees for the luncheon along with 55 tables for the bridge event. President Demko reviewed briefly the various activities for the year of the Unit which included 3 sectional tournaments; the Betty Whyte tournament which had 170 Unit members participating; the Mentor/Mentee program which has 43 pairs participating; the Youth Bridge Camp for 14 rising 5th graders and above; our support of the UNC Bridge team which won 1st at the Philadelphia National Tournament; and, the Annual Holiday Gala. Key individuals who supported the activities were recognized along with all the other members who assisted in some manner throughout the year.

A moment of silence was observed for the members who had passed away during the year.

Treasurer's report was presented (full report on file) by Treasurer Paul Kobrin noting that income had exceeded expenditures but by less than last year due to both a decrease in net event revenue and increased Unit expenses.

Membership report was present by Chairman Harrison Brooke who announced that the Unit has reached a new record of 557 members (full report on file). Members having attained by rank of Life Master were introduced.

The Betty Whyte awards were presented to the captains of the winning teams.

Election results were presented: Maggie Lindquist and Paul Kobrin were reelected; Randy Joyce and Joyce Jenzano were elected for their first term.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Pat Bodoh